



Featherstone Academy

The Avenue Featherstone Staffordshire WV10 7AS

Headteacher: Adam Gatrad

Tel: 01902 734167

Email <u>information@featherstone.uwmat.co.uk</u> <u>headteacher@featherstone.uwmat.co.u</u>

Monday 7th February 2022

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is a fundamental aim of Featherstone Academy that every member of the school feels valued, respected and is treated fairly. We are a caring community. As part of our existing behaviour policy, we are introducing a behaviour scheme called 'Good to be Green'.

'Good to be Green' scheme is an effective way to promote positive behaviour. Every child starts the day on a positive note with a green card displayed in their pocket of the class chart. The card says 'Good to be Green'. If, during lessons or a break time, a child is spoken to by an adult regarding inappropriate behaviour, then a 'stop and think' card will be issued. This warning card gives the child the opportunity to reflect, consider and review their actions. If a child receives a yellow or red card then an appropriate consequence will be put in place by a phase leader or a member of SLT. Every day is a fresh start and every child will start the day with a green card.

We have launched the 'Good to be Green' scheme during a whole school assembly. We have also talked to the children about our three school rules 'Be Ready, Be Respectful, Be Safe'. As part of our positive school ethos other rewards, such as, 'marble in the jar', 'Dojo points, 'pupil of the week' will continue as usual.

We value our partnership with parents/carers. Parents will be informed where there are persistent concerns regarding a child's behaviour so that supportive strategies can be put in place. Thank you for your continued support.



Yours sincerely,

Mrs Jackson







